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SANTA FAMIGLIA DI BORDEAUX
Via dei Casali Santovetti, 58

00165 ROMA,  ITALIA

                                                                                                                      Tel.  +39 0666 50071

                                                                                                               Fax  +  39  0666  411 470
                                                                             Rome, 5 October, 2015

To All the Sisters of the Institute
My very dear Sisters,
After a few weeks of rest during the month of August, the first days of September saw us back in Rome to take up our activities again.  Our main task was preparing for the three meetings that we had during the past few weeks.  
The Council of the Family took place from 18 to 22 September. The theme of this meeting was “Family of P. B. Noailles, are you Mission in today’s World?” and it was a rich experience of Family for all the participants. Ana María’s words at the opening reminded us that “We are an intervocationl group with responsibility, as equals,  for the present and the future of the Family of P. B. Noailles”.

Twenty four people took part:  The Intercontinental Committee of the Lay Associates, the Coordinating Committee of the Priest Associates and the three Councils of Consecrated Life (Consecrated Seculars, Contemplatives and Apostolics) – all responsible for the Whole.  We began our journey by reflecting on the steps that each Vocation had taken after the Congress of the Family, 2012.  Taking our experiences into account, we listened together to the calls coming to us from global and local situations and, once more, were conscious that we share the same Charism and Mission.   Before long, you will receive “Meeting Point No. 5” which is being prepared at the moment. You will find much more information in that, as well as the result of the reflection which should animate us as a Family during the coming years.   We are sure that the participants from each Vocation will share more details with you about this experience. 
We thank you for the messages you sent assuring us of your prayer and closeness to us. 
After the Council of the Family, we had a meeting of the three Councils of Holy Family  Consecrated Life to celebrate together our specific Vocation within the Family in this Year of Consecrated Life.  During this meeting, we shared on what each Group is living at the moment and this sharing was followed by a dialogue with the aim of getting to know one another better.  We evaluated the Commitments that we made in April 2014. Pope Francis’s Letter to Consecrated People and the Encyclical Laudato si formed the basis of our reflection and sharing. The challenges that the Church presents us with through the various calls of the Pope, are very much in harmony with the Orientations of the General Chapter, 2014, the document “Vowed for Mission” and the path we are taking as a Family. 
At the end of this meeting, we took on three actions in common:
· To deepen together a topic of common interest on Consecrated Life
· To move towards better communication between the three Councils
· To live and continue to be involved in the animation of the Orientations of the Congress of the Family, 2012 as well as those of the Council of the Family which has just taken place. 
We feel impelled to continue to move forward. 
After that, the two Councils of the Institute met for a time of sharing and dialogue on the process we followed before becoming an Institute of Two Vocations. For this, we traced our common history from the 1969 Chapter to the Chapter of 1987. 

The 1987 General Chapter approved the transformation of the Religious Congregation of the Holy Family into the Religious Institute of Two Vocations and gave new Constitutions to all Holy Family Sisters.  This capitular act gave birth to The Religious Institute with Two Vocations and a new look to the Association which our Good Father desired so much. The Vicariate came into being and Holy Family contemplative life continued to write its history in the heart of the Religious Institute and the Family of  P. B. Noailles.

As a result of our questions and dialogue, we came to a better understanding of this new juridical form of the Institute – a new reality which leads to changes in our way of functioning which we must continue to pursue. 

The Vicariate
Today, the Vicariate has forty eight members.  Forty five are finally professed and three are in temporary profession. Two Sisters from the Nagoda (Sri Lanka) community, Rishmala and Sinthi have just made their Final Profession after a six-months preparation in The Solitude. 
Three young women have begun a community experience in the community of The Solitude: Angèle (Cameroon); Léonie (Rwanda) and Chimène (D. R. Congo). “Come and see!” The Sisters of the Vicariate hope that one day Holy Family  Contemplative Life will be established in the African continent at a time and place chosen by the Lord. 
Sr. Malini JOSEPH, of Indian birth and from the community of Nagoda, is a member of the community of The Solitude at the moment.  Leaving and allowing others to leave – the same willingness, the same abandonment. 

Other News…

Srs. Gisèle, Odette and Sylverie (The Solitude)  and  Agneska, an Apostolic Sister from Poland took part in The Meeting of Young Religious in Rome from 15 to 19 September.  For each one, it was an enriching experience of the universality of the Church, of Consecrated Life in its diversity of charisms and cultures and an opportunity to get to know the members of the Council of the Family who were meeting in the Generalate. 
Not a day goes by that we do not receive heartrending news and pictures of the difficult situation that thousands of refugees and immigrants are experiencing in various countries of Europe, in particular. This has led the two communities of the Generalate to come to a decision: to make the house at the entrance to our property available to the  JRS (The Jesuit Refugee Service). Up to now, we have used this house for guests, Sisters’ families and, at times, for extra space when we were not able to accommodate all the participants of an international meeting in the main building. It has never been in constant use. So, we feel in conscience that we can no longer continue to under-use it for our own benefit when the need for accommodation is so overwhelming. 
On 25 September, we met the Leaders of the JRS – Centro Astalli –  in Rome. After looking at the house, they are happy to accept our offer. It could be used by a family or by three or four people from the JRS Centre who are in a transition stage and need to move towards semi-autonomy before being fully integrated into Italian society.  So when we have made some alterations, the house will be ready and we will have new neighbours.
During this second six months of the year, the General Council will remain in Rome almost all the time because we have to appoint various Councils. We count on your prayers so that during the period of consultation and decision-making, we will maintain a climate of discernment for the good of the Mission. 
We have just appointed the new Council of Canada which is formed by:
Violette BOUFFARD 

- Provincial  
Jeannine DUPONT

- Bursar/Councillor  
Francine DORE 
          

- Councillor 
Paulette LAMBERT
           - Councillor
We are grateful for the availability and generosity with which they accepted this service.  

The Synod of the Family is taking place in Rome with the theme “The Vocation and Mission of the Family in the Church and in the World.” Let us keep this event in mind as it will have great repercussions on the life of many families and on the Church’s Mission in today’s world. 
The “Year of Consecrated Life” is drawing to a close.  It is our desire that its objectives may become a reality in our personal, community and group life.  There have been many opportunities available to us, and we are sure that the Sisters have benefitted from them as much as possible. Even though this special year is coming to an end, we still have the responsibility of revitalising the meaning of our option for Consecrated Life. 
We thank you for being united with us in prayer. You too are very present to us because we feel connected with you all and with the particular situations you are living in. 

May Jesus, Mary and Joseph be our source of inspiration and energy for the Mission.  
 With love and affection,
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